GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR GENERAL OF POLICE
MEGHALAYA::::SHILLONG

No. C.13/2019/195 Dated Shillong, the 11t August 2021
PRESS RELEASE

It is hereby informed that, in connection with the IED explosion
which transpired in Laitumkhrah on the 10t August 2021, 1 (one) person
who is allegedly involved in the case has been arrested by police officials of
East Khasi Hills District.

It is further informed that the criminal case which was registered
in Laitumkhrah Police Station has now been transferred to Crime Branch
Police Station, East Khasi Hills, Shillong (CBPS) and the investigation of the

case is in progress.

Sd/-
(Shri. G. K. Iangrai, MPS)
Asstt. Inspector General of Police (A)
Meghalaya, Shillong.
Memo No. C.13/2019/195-A Dated Shillong, the 11th August 2021
Copy to:
1. The Director, DIPR, Meghalaya, Shillong for favour of kind information
and for wide publicity please.
2. The President, Shillong Press Club, Meghalaya, Shillong for
information.
3. All the Editors, Print/Electronic Media, Meghalaya, for information and
with a request to kindly publish/broadcast the Press Release.




